

Town End Times



Issue 30 13th July 2018



"Town End is a GOOD school with OUTSTANDING features." Ofsted June 2018



Congratulations

Our Gold Star Award was presented to Oliver W, for trying new challenges, developing resilience to change.

The attendance cup was awarded to Mrs Callahan's class who jointly had 99% with Mrs Wheatcroft's and Mrs Taylor and Miss Leach's class. However, as they had no lates they won the Attendopoly game this week.

Magic the mathematician was awarded to Paige S for her developing mindset to new challenges, times tables and Maths in general.

Triple merits awarded this week to Fynn, Brenna, Finley for a range of high quality work in Maths, English, sport and times tables.

Music award - Libby has gained her grade 2 piano exam this week, being awarded a merit. A phenomenal mental achievement.

Summer Disco

Wed 18th July 4.30-6pm Places cost £2.50 On sale NOW

Please bring money if you would like something off the BBQ, drinks and sweets will also be on sale.

SCHOOL COUNCIL BOOK SALE Monday break 20p-£1

Summer Reading Challenge

Come along to a library near you this summer and join the Summer Reading Challenge. We're celebrating 80 years of The Beano and this year's theme is Mischief Makers.

Children of all ages can take part - all they have to do is read 6 library books of their choice, explore a map of Beanotown, and have fun collecting stickers. Dennis, Gnasher and friends will help them solve the clues to discover the mysterious buried treasure.

At the end of the reading adventure, children who have completed the challenge will get a medal and certificate to celebrate their achievement

Following the grand launch at <u>Chesterfield Library</u> on Saturday 14 July 2018, there will be events in libraries throughout the summer

Have fun becoming ultimate Mischief Makers, keep reading, and enjoy! <u>Summer Reading Challenge website</u>.



Coming up

Open evening - Monday 16th July 3.30-5.30pm.

This is a no appointment system - please drop in if you wish to see your child's class teacher about their report, and/or to meet their new class teacher.

<u>Music Makers</u> - *REARRANGED DATE - TUESDAY 17th July 6pm* - School hall - pupils will be holding a raffle.

FSA Y3-Y6 Disco - Wednesday 18th July 4.30-6pm

Year 2 / 3 disco is at the Village Hall 4-5.30pm on Thursday 19th July. Tickets on sale from the Infant school.

Y3-Y5 celebration assembly - 9.15am Thursday 19th July. If your child is receiving an end of term award you will have already received a text. Sorry, due to the size of the hall, we are unable to invite all parents.

Y6 Leavers Assembly - 9.15am Friday 20th July 2018. All Y6 parents/carers welcome.



I am pleased to inform you that
we have received information
to say that
Town End have achieved the
Derbyshire Healthy
Schools Award.

TOWN END SPORTS ROUND UP

"School offers a rich sports curriculum... with high levels of pupil engagement, including the inclusion of pupils with Special Edcuational Needs and/or Disabilities."

"On Tuesday, all the year 5 had a real treat by being taken to the top school for Mini Olympics. This trip included lots of sports including football, basketball, long and high jump and lots more. If you ask absolutely any year 5 I'm sure 100% will tell you that they loved it." Harry P, Sports Reporter.



"Harry, Charlie and Felicity, were sports champions this week and travelled to St Mary's to experience the Derbyshire School Games. These children were reporting on events such as cycling, Rounders, football and quad kids."



Derbyshire Healthy Schools Community Award

Care and Safety

If you have any concerns or worries about your child's education, or care and safety in school please speak to your child's class teacher initially, or see our Deputy Headteacher Mrs Wheatcroft, if Mrs White is unavailable at a particular point in time.

Staff are available in classrooms if a quick chat will ease a concern. However, please be aware that staff are responsible for children from 8.40am. After this time, pupils begin to enter school, so we ask that you please arrange for an appointment to speak to the class teacher through the office, or by speaking to a member of staff in the corridors.

Messages will be passed on - Staff will always call you back as soon as they are able to do so. Any concerns / queries, however small, are always better discussed so issues don't escalate.

Thanks for your continuing support as we move our school forward and aim to make your child's time an enjoyable and skillful learning experience.









